
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES 

Westbrook Village Pickleball Club


December 14, 2023


Present:	 	 Vince Lodato (President)

	 	 	 Nancy Millard (Vice President)

	 	 	 Skip Desaulniers (Treasurer)

	 	 	 Karin Millner (Secretary)


	 	 	 Dianne Doerschel (Webmaster)


CALL TO ORDER/QUORUM VALIDATION 

Vince called the meeting to order with a quorum at 1:01PM


OPENING COMMENTS 

Nancy reminded everyone that there are 4 openings on the HOA Board.  Applications need to 
be submitted by December 22nd.


Laura Blauvelt questioned how we could change our guest policy when it is specified in our 
bylaws.  The vote to change the policy has been tabled until we get clarification if the change is  
possible without changing the bylaws.


Dianne reported that we now have 501 members.


TREASURER’S REPORT 

Skip went over the balance sheet, explaining that the new seasonal fiscal year started October 
1st so the balance sheet was divided.  The current bank balance is $18,732.41.  


COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Laura Blauvelt reported on future Social committee functions including: Valentine’s Social on 
February 11th.  This will be a potluck event similar to the December event.


Karin Millner reported the next Jamboree will be January 20th with a theme of Village People.


Debbie Baker reported on the “Pickle Ball” which will be held on March 9th.


BALL MACHINE 

Skip stated that the ball machine owned by the club is working.  He is putting together a group 
of people who will be trained on how to run the machine and to help those members who wish 
to use it.


CLUB ROSTER 

The membership roster will be added back to the website in January.  Members will be sent an 
email allowing them an opt out option. All members will receive the password.




HOA TRAINING POLICY 

All resident and non-resident paid trainers are required to go through an HOA trainer’s 
procedure.

HOA approved trainers are allowed to receive payment for their training services.

They are not allowed to train non-residents at any WBV facilities.


VOTING FOR OPEN BOARD SEATS 

Nancy Millard was reelected as Vice President 

Karin Millner was reelected as Secretary 


Meeting was adjourned at 2:20

Minutes submitted by Karin Millner 



